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THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE

VOLUME 39 NO 11 NOVEMBER 2017

Balloon Fiesta 2017; It doesn’t get any better than this.....The Tin Lizzies with their T’s enjoying the balloons.
Thank you Betty for coordinating this event for us.

The Enchantment Flyer is published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing. If you have something
you would like to submit, please contact Linda at 505 459 5897 or email Imrlulubell@juno.com

Thanks for reading and keep on a T’ing!

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque We are an official chapter of the MTFCA and membership

PO Box 30473 is encouraged. Dues are $40 per year which includes the
Albuquerque, NM Vintage Ford Magazine and free admission to the
87190-0473 museum among other things. Send your membership to:
www.tinlizziesofabg.com MTECA

' b PO Box 996

Richmond, IN 47375-0996
765 855 5248 or email susan@mtfca.com
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2017 OFFICERS

President Vaughn Rockafellow 505410 7492 vrockafellow@aol.com
Vice President Kirk Petersen 505 670 8978 susanandkirk@msn.com
Secretary Jessica Lance 505 459 6553 jessicalance@hotmail.com
Treasurer Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com
2017 DIRECTORS

Director Vern Willan 505 238 2028 willan10@msn.com
Director Dave Ferro 8505087778 dferro541@aol.com
Director Brian Dean 5055737024 malpais25@msn.com
2017 COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Car Council

Dave Merewether

5058810104

dmerewether@aol.com

Email Donna Hansen 505508 4589 donnahansen-home@comcast.net
Historian Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com
Hospitality Linda Riel 505 459 5897 Imrlulubell@juno.com
Librarian Mark Dominguez 505 2649970 mtford@g.com

Meeting Refreshments Linda Riel 505 459 5897 Imrlulubell@juno.com
Newsletter Linda Riel 505 459 5897 Imrlulubell@juno.com
Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 505883 3175 hinavarre@aol.com
Program Coordinator Directors

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 505898 7700 dribblebit@comcast.net
Telephone Linda Riel 505 459 5897 Imrlulubell@juno.com
TnVittles Linda Riel 505 459 5897 Imrlulubell@juno.com
Web Master Mark Wing & 5052718912 msjbwing@msn.com

Bill Hansen

505508 8240

donnabillhansen@gmail.com

Hospitality Corner October 2017

Thinking of You/Get Well to Susan Peterson for touch of flu; Jim
Armstrong on another surgery; Rose Ross on her continued chemo;
Rita-Loy for a broken femur; Luke Berglund on his recent mishap; Bob

Tin Lizzie Library

We have many books and other media ready to
check out from our library. There is a list of
everything we have which can be accessed
from our website

www.tinlizziesofabg.com
or call
Mark Dominguez at 505 264 9970

Hawk on his recent procedure; Vaughn Rockafellow on his recent
surgery and Sympathy to Bill & Donna Hansen on the recent passing of
her sister-in-law and Russell & Julie Dilts on the recent passing of his
Mother.

Please let me know if/when you hear of something

Thank you, Linda

Because we have so many new members and in an effort to learn everyone’s name, those of you who have a name badge PLEASE
wear them on a regular basis to our meetings, breakfast, any “club function”. If you would like to have a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let
me know how you want your name to appear and if you would like a pin back or a magnet back and send your information to

Imrlulubell@juno.com or call Linda @ 505 459 5897.




PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Hello Tin Lizzies! - and Goodbye.

Well, the end of the year is fast approaching, at least as far as

it pertains to the Tin Lizzies. With only one more breakfast, one
more meeting, a light parade and a holiday party in sight (unless
I've missed something - always possible!), we'll all soon be looking
out for snowy days to drive in and presents (T parts) under the

tree.

[ want to thank everyone who helped out this year to make 2017
what [ hope will go down as a successful year for the club. (Thank
God we weren't hosting another national tour!!) It takes everyone
in the group, working together, to make this whole thing a success,
so my Thanks go out not only to our Board of Directors and our
committee volunteers, but to Everyone.

Enough said for now. You'll just have to attend our annual Holiday
Party in December to hear my final profound words of Presiden-
tial Wisdom! So for now I'll just say ..........

Happy, Happy Holidays to each and every one of the Tin Lizzies!

Vaughn GHMM

Gom you Editor: In an effort to fill up the pages in the \
remaining Enchanted Flyers, I want to hear from you....
What does the Tin Lizzies mean to you?
What is the story behind your first Model T?
Who taught you to drive a Model T?
In a couple of sentences or so, explain your answers and
send them via email or write out your answers and give
them to me at any of our meetings or a breakfast or when-
ever you see me.

Qanks, Linda (see right for a couple of stories) j

-

[REMINDER: Membership renewal is just around the corner. Go to \
our webpage tinlizziesofabq.com and click on membership &

meetings and use the drop down for membership application then
click on tin lizzies application form. Print it, fill it out and return to
Marilyn with your dues payment. There will also be forms available

at our November meeting for you to fill out as well. The information
you provide is for our Club’s recording purposes. Please make sure

to notify us of any changes to your information.

J
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UP COMING EVENTS........ 2017

For a listing of all breakfast locations and additional
information, see listing on page 5

December 2 - Corrales Holiday Light Parade

December 10 - Holiday get together at the Cooperage
located 7220 Lomas NE 12:30 pm (see invitation on

page 6).

2018

September 26 thru 30 - Las Cruces Tour (stay tuned
for additional information)

[ was new in Albuquerque in 1999 and had been on the
job at UNM for about 3 or 4 months when the Cancer
Center had a fundraiser by some older cowboys and
retired Mountain Bell Telephone Pioneers that held a
family-oriented team roping event down in Las Cruces
to support cancer research. Of course I was involved
with helping out with some task at the event and up
drives the Telephone Truck with Jim McKinstry behind
the wheel. We talked a little and went for a ride. He
convinced me that I needed to join the Tin Lizzies of
Albuquerque since I had a Model T of my own. The rest
is history...Russell Dilts

When I finally trailered my 1926 Model T Touring
from my parents’ lake house in Texas to Albuquerque
in 2000, it hadn’t been run for over 2 years and the
engine needed work. So after some investigation and
getting to meet Rossie Morris, [ had him come get the
car and agreed to the work that he suggested. After a
month or so, he called and said the car was ready but
that he insisted that I go for a check ride with him as he
wanted to make sure that I knew how to properly drive
the T. Well, there was an audience present with some
of our now departed members; Roy Young, Dean Van
Doren, Don Souther and others to watch the take-

off. Well, I stayed in low gear too long for the likes of
Roy Young before shifting into high. I can still hear Roy
yelling, “Russ, get off that low speed band!” I guess
even experienced drivers need a little re-training, now
and again. Russell Dilts
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|
HAPPY BIRTHDAY'! HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
Steve Kranz 11/1
Tony Marchand 11/1
Rose Ross 11/4
Mary Jo McKinstry 11/5
Les & Ruth Haley 11/2
Barb Johnson 11/6
Al & Marilyn Schwanke 11/2
Kameron Peterson 11/7
Vern & Pat Willan 11/7
Cathy Miles 11/10
Phil & Jessica Lance 11/17
John Gibbs 11/14
Donna Rowland 11/15
Vernon Houston 11/18
Vaughn Rockafellow 11/19
Samantha Sanchez 11/23
Lena Schritter 11/24
Bill Hansen 11/26
Michael Housholder 11/26
——— - If your birthday or anniversary date is missing
atti Schroeder /26 or incorrect, please let me know.
Janie Burton 11/28 Linda
Russell Dilts 11/28

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: Not only for our new members, but for everyone. PLEASE let Marilyn Duncan know if you
have a change in information. She will update the membership roster accordingly and have a hardcopy available. Welcome
to all of our many new members .

Model T Insurance: Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your Model T
insured. Check out Hagerty, JC Taylor and Classic Auto.

Coming together is a beginning; Keeping together is progress; Working together is success. = Henry Ford

FOR SALE:

1925 TT: Runs great, new tubes and flaps, new coils, new wiring, rebuilt NH carb, dip stick (no crawling under), new gas tank, easy filter
check and shut off valve, spokes are tight, sheet metal is straight, steel running boards both sides and back, new upholstery with springs
not just padding (foam cushions), a few tools included (we can work on that), 3 fire extinguishers, 45 gal water tank, 20 - 30 ft. of hose
(just for looks). Clear title $6,800 OBO Contact Bob Ross @ rross37471@aol.com (see picture on next page)

Speedster Parts - drop axle spindles & king pins, Super 6 Warford trans shortened drive shaft & radius rods, tapered or square cut
front or rear springs & hangers, Fat man steering wheel, speedometer with wheel hub & gear, brass or black radiators, frames,
transmissions, lights, body plans. Please call John Hayne 505 294 4434

1924 Model T Tudor sedan ~ $20,000 OBO Includes - Tachometer, 2-speed Ruckstell rear end, directional signals, Model A carb
with air cleaner, distributor, spare tire and wheel (mounted). Horn extensions for passenger. Trailer to haul/tow is included.
Contact Carolyn Souther at csouther7@gmail.com or 505 328 8018. (see picture on next page)

Set of 3 17-27 oil lamps; 2 side lamps and 1 tail lamp $50 each. Call Kirk Peterson 505 670 8978
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email

Imrlulubell@juno.com. Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you have chosen the location!

T n Vittles
2017

Date Hosted By Place
1/14 Bob & Robbi Ross 66 Diner @ 1405 Central NE thank you
2/11 Rose Ross Weck's @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna) 8:30 am thank you
3/11 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Sopa's @ 1700 Bosque Farms Blvd (hwy 47) in Bosque Farms thank you
4/8 Tom & Cathy Miles Golden Corral @ 5207 San Mateo NE thank you
5/13 Dave & Ann Merewether Owl Café @ 2 Hotel Circle (140/Eubank) with tour to follow thank you
6/3 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) thank you
7/8 Mark & Susan Wing Weck’s @ 6650 Holly Ave NE (Paseo del Norte) thank you
8/5 Vern & Pat Willan at their house 10:00 am brunch RSVP (map will be provided) thank you
9/9 Larry & Lorna Azevedo Weck’s @ 10131 Coors Blvd (s of Alameda near Harbor Freight) [thank you
10/14 Phil & Jessica Lance Placitas Café @ 221 NM-165 in Placitas 9 am thank you
11/11 Bill & Donna Hansen Range Café @ 10019 Coors NW
December |No Breakfast No Breakfast C U next year

SOME FOOD FOR THOUGHT: HAVE YOU CONSIDERED PUTTING TOGETHER A LITTLE TOUR/EXCURSION
AFTER HOSTING A BREAKFAST.

Meeting
Refreshments
2017

Date Provided By Provided By
1/26 President Vaughn Vice President Kirk thank you
2/23 Dave & Ann Merewether Al & Marilyn Schwanke thank you
3/23 Betty Housholder Larry & Lorna Azevedo thank you
4/27 Tom & Cathy Miles Phil & Jessica Lance thank you
5/25 Marilyn Duncan Robbi Ross thank you
6/22 Mark & Susan Wing Phil & Jessica Lance thank you
7/27 Tin Lizzies pizza party Tin Lizzies pizza party thank you
8/24 ice cream social ice cream social thank you
9/21 Dave Ferro Linda Riel thank you
10/26 Bill & Donna Hansen Vern & Pat Willan thank you

1 week early due to Thanksgiving on the

11/16 Guys With Pies Guys With Pies 23rd
December No Meeting No Meeting CU nextyear

Do you have a passion for real old cars? Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just like to talk
about old cars? If so, come visit the Horseless Carriage Club of America HCCA—Albuquerque Chapter on the 4th
Tuesday of each month 7 pm at Ortega’s located @ 3671 Wyoming NE. Call John Hayne 505 294 4434 for more
information.

Bob Ross’s 1925 TT

Don Souther’s 1924 Tudor Sedan
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The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque

Holiday Luncheon/Installation Banquet

The Cooperage Banquet Room
7220 Lomas Blvd NE
(SE Corner of Lomas and Louisiana)

Sunday, December 10, 2017
12:30PM

All RSVP’s need to be made and paid for by December 2, 2017
$10.00 PER PERSON

Choice of:
PRIME RIB AU JUS FRESH COLUMBIAN SALMON
TOP SIRLOIN & SHRIMP SCAMPI GRILLED HAWAIIAN CHICKEN

All Entrees include:
Salad & soup bar ~~ Roasted red potatoes & Veggie ~~ Iced tea, coffee, sodas
Selection of mini fruit tarts, brownies & holiday cookies

We encourage you to wear period clothing and, if weather permits, drive your T’s.

Questions? Contact Sharon Dominguez at 401-3311.

Sharon will begin accepting RSVP’s with money at the October 26th general meeting.

Wishing you all a wonderful holiday season. I am
thankful to have a crazy group of people to call
“family”.

Thank you all for giving me the opportunity to be your
newsletter editor. It has been an experience for me
and [ hope you all enjoyed what I put together for your
reading pleasure. The year 2017 did indeed go by fast.
By undertaking this committee which I had never done
before, gave me a chance to spread my wings and learn
something new.

Luv to you all, Linda

o J
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
Website: Www.tinlizziesofabg.com
E-mail: abgtlizzie@iq.com

Membership Application

Date:

Name: Spouse/Other:

Current menthers - check box if no changes to information (below). B

Birthday: —  SpouseBirthday: . Anniversary:

Mailing Address:

City: State: Zip:

Telephone: Home: Work: Cell:

E-Mail: Newsletter Format: E-mail D Hardcopy sent by mail D

DoyouownaModel T? | | [ | Year & Model(s):
Yes  Ne  year & Model(s):

Year & Model(s):

Year & Model(s):

What office or committee would you be willing to serve on?

Do you have special skills or expertise that the Club might draw upon? D B
Yes Ne

Skills:

Are you currently a member of the Model T Ford Club of America? E D
Yas Membership No. No

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE MEMBERSHIP

D Single (512 per year) i____j Family ($15 per ycar), both member and spouse vole

Ask one of the club officers if you are interested in life membership

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque encourages MTFCA Membership!

For membership in the Model T Ford Club of America (MTFCAY), which Maodel! T Ford Club of America

includes the Vintage Ford magazine, fill out this section, detach, and PO Box 996

send a $40.00 check payable to the Modei T Ford Club of America. Richmond. IN 47373-0996
Name: 7 Telephone:

Address:

City: State: Zip:

[ want to give a huge THANKS to all who came to Balloon Fiesta. We had a great turnout of 12 Model T's. Weather was

great. Launch was beautiful and seems like we had more people stopping to talk about the cars and take pictures. Gave
out some brochures and cards so hope & maybe we will have some new people show up. A
Again, Thanks for your support. Betty
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Enchanted Loop Tour 9/28/17-10/01/17
By Fran, Larry, & Lorna

Thursday September 28th

On Thursday, the Tin Lizzies trickled into Red River to start the Enchanted Loop Tour. There were a total of 43 people and 17 Model T's in
attendance. Lizzies arrived from Albuquerque, Socorro, Santa Fe, Los Alamos, Las Cruces, and Rochester, Wisconsin. We had guests from
Nebraska, Kansas and Maryland. At five o'clock we gathered in the kitchen of the Riverside Lodge for our customary Happy Hour. We had
plenty to eat and no one went away hungry!

Friday September 29th

We awoke to pouring rain, and the weather forecast was not encouraging! This did not put a damper our enthusiasm. Off we went to Taos
to enjoy lunch and shopping. We then continued onto Angel Fire to visit the Vietnam Veteran's Memorial. We left the Memorial, passed
Eagle Nest and trekked up and over Bobcat Pass (9800 feet!). We were tuckered out after our ~ 85-mile road trip with many of us calling
it an early night. We were lucky that many of us were able to avoid the rain! One car had trouble. and was trailered back to Red River after
only making it to Questa.

Saturday September 30

It rained throughout the night, but ended at departure time. We headed to Cimarron and visited the Philmont Scout Ranch, where we en-
joyed a tour of Waite Phillip's 28,000 square foot summer home. After having lunch at the historic St. James Hotel in Cimarron, we headed
back to Red River, making the climb over Bobcat pass again! Thirteen cars made the Sat. tour after several cars succumbed to different
maladies. One car was trailered back to Red River after swallowing an exhaust valve!

We had our banquet at Brett's Bistro, where we enjoyed the chef’s gourmet cooking. During the banquet, John and Carol Burnett from
Socorro were awarded the coveted "Rubber Chicken"! This was a huge relief to several others who had vied for this prestigious honor.

[ Some of the T’s parked around the grounds of the lodge. ]

T’s on Taos Plaza, taking a break on Bobcat Pass and driving from Red River to Eagle Nest
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Just before our banquet was over, Red River was plunged into darkness with a city wide black-out. Undeterred, we finished our meal in
the gathering darkness, and felt our way back to the lodge for our ice cream social. Thank goodness for the flashlights! (sorry no
pictures but it was a sight) ;

Sunday October 1st
Most everyone headed for home except our intrepid friends from Nebraska who continued the tour on to Chama, where they no doubt
enjoyed riding the Cumbres and Toltec Scenic Railroad.

What a beautiful & fun tour! The trees were showing off their Fall Colors just for us as we putt-putted through the gorgeous canyons &
mountain passes. All in all, another great tour in our picturesque state!!

\

Taking a break on the road to Eagle Nest (left)
Arriving for lunch in Cimarron (below left)

Arriving at Philmont Scout Ranch (below right)

The Enchanted Circle Scenic Byway - Paul R. Duncan (some history) - The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque sponsored a Model T tour to the
Enchanted Circle Scenic Byway (https://www.newmexico.org/things-to-do/scenic-byways/. The roughly circular set of highways
surrounding Wheeler Peak-the highest mountain in New Mexico at 13,110 feet above sea level-was recognized by the US Forest Service in
1989 and the State of New Mexico in 1994 as being worthy of “Scenic Byway” significance.

The scenery is spectacular with an alpine environment characterized by snowcapped peaks, extensive conifer and aspen forests,
clear flowing streams, granite outcrops above timberline and in the Red River Canyon East of Questa. The Palisades in the Cimarron
Canyon immediately east of Eagles Nest on highway 64 are the result of a large pluton which intruded into the overlying rock about 25
million years ago. The extensive Taos plateau volcanic field material on the west side along highway 522 covers 60 square miles and was
deposited between one and five million years ago.

The geologic forces which determined the current landscape started 60 million years or so ago with mountain building (orogeny).
Extensive volcanism followed over many millions of years. The Questa caldera where the current molybdenum mine exists is part of the
large Latir Volcanic field which was formed about 25 million years ago.

Early man lived mainly on the periphery. They hunted on the plains to the east of Cimarron and in the Moreno valley around
Eagles nest. The plains tribes would trade with the Taos Pueblo inhabitants. The Rio Grande Pueblo peoples for centuries have traded with
groups outside of their immediate area and also defended themselves against raids- in the 19th c Apache, Navaho and Comanche - from the
outside as well. The Cimarron River canyon along current highway 64 was one of the entry points for travel form the plains to the Moreno
Valley and into Taos. The Taos Pueblo on the World Heritage list is on the Enchanted Circle. North of Taos, the community of Questa is close
to another Indian trade route-the Kiowa trail-which connected the plains tribes to the north with the pueblos to the south. As a community
Questa was not established until 1820 when this area of the southwest was taken over by Mexico after the Spanish-Mexican war.

In the late 19t ¢ gold was discovered at Elizabeth Town. At one time 5000 people lived here but the placer gold played out early
and there is nothing left today of that early mining settlement. Red River today is a bustling resort community both summer and winter
and there is little sign of its early mining heritage. Twining, up the Rio Hondo, today is the site of world famous Taos Ski Valley. Evidence of
mining is still present but no active mining exists. Between Questa and Red River in the Red River canyon, there is the entry to the
molybdenum mine. In the immediate area of the entrance are granite outcrops (the Bear Valley Pluton) which intruded into this area 24
million years ago or so. Molybdenite, formed by the heat of the granite intrusion as well as the activity in the Latir volcanic field was
captured in cracks in the pluton by water. There is an unusual heavy concentration of this mineral in the Questa area. From an airplane,
one can see the enormous size of the mining operation on the top. The mine has been closed since 2014
(www.santafenewmexican.com/..molybdenum...questa.../article_1bc7fca2-178b-5222..

In Colorado Climax Molybdenum operates two productive molybdenum mines. One is an open pit mine in Climax, Colorado and
another-the Henderson mine near Berthoud Pass-is an underground operation. www.climaxmolybdenum.com/ For those interested in
more mining information the National Mining Hall of Fame and Museum in Leadville, CO is an excellent resource
https://www.mininghalloffame.org/
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING MINUTES
October 26,2017

Call meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order at 7:00 p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance
Welcome & Introduce Guests and New Members: Ken Rowland, long time member arrived.
Officers present: Vaughn Rockafellow, Kirk Peterson, Jessica Lance, Marilyn Duncan
Board of Directors present: Dave Ferro, Vern Willan, Brian Dean
Approval of minutes of last meeting September 21st were approved as published in the September newsletter.
President Vaughn Rockafellow announcements: Thank you for refreshments Donna & Bill Hansen and Vern & Pat Willan,
Philip Lance is taking donations for Puerto Rico Hurricane Relief for a co-worker who has not received water. Philip is ship-
ping water to her and her family. If you would like to donate money to help offset the shipping fees please contact him at 450-
2221.
Vice President Kirk Peterson raffle items: Book on Henry Ford, Pendant of a bear & a Hat, grinder
Secretary’s Report Jessica Lance -Correspondence to report came from Road Runner Food Bank, dates to remember Letter
Carriers Community Food Drive on November 18th and Super Mobile Food Pantry Day on November 21st 4 locations in Alb.
Treasurer Report Marilyn Duncan- reported on the financial health of the club.
Membership- Voting Roster has been complied. .If interested in paying for a Life Membership for 2018 at $150 please contact
Marilyn before paying annual Dues.
Committee reports were as follows:
NM Car Council- report Dave Merewether - check the emails for upcoming events www.nmcarcouncil.com They are been
celebrating the 40t anniversary of the NMCC. Brief report on the Swap Meet. Veteran Car show in T of C on November 11,
2017. Proceeds benefit the Veterans. The Merewether car is in the Lang’s 2018 Calendar
Email- Donna reports all is well and continuing to work from Phoenix.
Historian- Marilyn Duncan, nothing to report.
T 'n Vittles: Linda Riel - November breakfast will be hosted by Bill & Donna Hansen. Join us as they host the last breakfast of
the year at Range Café located @ 10019 Coors NW (cottonwood mall)
Newsletter: Linda Riel -is compiling the November Enchantment Flyer (last one for this year) and would like to have
information by Sunday October 29th.
Hospitality: Linda Riel Thinking of You/Get Well to Susan Peterson for the flu bug, Rose Ross on her continued chemo, Rita-
Loy for her broken femur, Jim Armstrong on his recent surgery, Luke Berglund and his recent mishap, Bob Hawk and his re-
cent medical procedure, Vaughn Rockafellow for his recent medical procedure and a Sympathy card to Bill and Donna Hansen
on the recent passing of her sister in law.
Telephone- reminded members that if someone would like to be called and they are not already on the list to please let her
know so that she can add your name and if you are on the list and would rather not be called, then please let her know.
Meeting Refreshments: Linda Riel - For our monthly meeting on October 26 refreshments are courtesy of Bill & Donna
Hansen and Vern & Pat Willan and November refreshments are courtesy of our male members; our time-honored tradition of
“guys with pies”. No December meeting.
Librarian- Mark Dominguez, the Tin Lizzie Librarian has many books and other media ready to check out. Job Details similar
to a Librarian and check out media, they are housed in a large metal cabinet. ~We have a request to purchase books: Model T
Service Book, 1926/27 Service Hand Book, Model T Ford Service Bulletin Essentials. If you have any these please contact
Mark D.
Website- Mark Wing/Bill Hansen. Posted to the website: 3 days of the enchanted loop tour, Oct 8 Balloon fiesta car show.
Work Party at Larry’s Garage (Sept. 9, 2017) Car Show at the New Mexico State Fair (Sept. 10, 2017). Mark Wing found that
our counter was malfunction and on 10-11 he installed another counter 196 Unique Visitors. 28 events so far in 2017 with
photos and brief descriptions.
Quartermaster Larry Azevedo, all stocked.
MTFCA News- Larry Azevedo, MTFCA board meeting is coming up in Richmond. Ron Patterson donated a ton of books for the
new library at the MTFCA location. Discussion will be on splitting the museum and library. Mail in your ballots for the board
members for the MTFCA that was in your latest magazine.
Work Parties- Larry Azevedo, October 21th Dave Ferro car, Phil’s Engine was worked on, Eddie’s transmission was worked
on.
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Unfinished Business:
Event Reports:
1. Event Reports:
a. The Balloon Fiesta all went well and she recovered a wheel chock that belonged to Dave Ferro!

b. October 14th was hosted by Jessica & Philip at Placitas Café on October 14t after breakfast we were entertained
by Zack and Ann Merewether made a request for El Paso, by Marty Robbins.

c. The Enchanted Loop Tour was fun and a great tour. Driving up bobcat pass at elevation of 9900 ft. was interest-
ing and we drove it 3 times. 17 cars the first day. 2nd day was 13 cars. Wonderful times with the visitors. Villa Philmonte is
a house museum and it was interesting walking thru the mansion of Waite Phillips up at the Boy Scouts of America
property in Cimarron. The Evening Banquet was fun even as 2/3 the way in the lights went out! The tour planners did a
great job and it was a nice tour. Chicken award goes out to John and Carol Burnett.

2. Christmas party/Officer Installation 12-10-2017 at 12:30 p.m.: Sharon Dominguez will handle the sign-up
sheet and collect $10/person for the party. We will decide which charity to support at the November meeting. Some
suggestions are: St Felix pantry, Peanut Butter and Jelly, Cuidando Los Nifio’s.

New Business:

Newsletter updates by Vern Willan. Board meeting concern on the price of the newsletter (production cost and
mailing cost). We make 17 copies, 9 folks do not have email, 1 is for historical reference, 7 have email, but wish to
have a hard copy. The cost is over $500. The amount of dues are around 1,000. The club vote for two options.
Option 1 is leave the newsletter as is. Option 2 is to start looking at other options to reduce cost. Possible options-
1. Send only hard copy to non-email members. 2. Print in Black and White only 3. Reduce the size and or format of
the publication (What is the real purpose of the newsletter/ to inform and/or entertain. Certain subject topics can
be reduce). Brian Dean will donate a Canon printer and will provide toner as long as he is a member of the club.
Motion made by Paul Duncan to print in black and white only 2nd by motion denied.

Dave and Ann Merewether their model T is in The Lang’s calendar

Christmas Light parade in Corrales, December 2nd starts at 5 p.m., arrive at 4 p.m. at the Azevedos. Can leave your car
at their house and pick up the next day. Potluck in the barn. Bob Ross presented a State Fair Ribbon to Vaughn
Rockafellow that is from the State Fair.

November meeting will be held one week earlier due to Thanksgiving. Date will be on November 16th,

Board of Directors presented the slate for the election next month. President Kirk Peterson, Vice President Larry
Azevedo, and Secretary no volunteers at this time, Treasurer: Marilyn Duncan and Linda Riel. Directors: Vern
Willan, Paul Duncan, Dave Ferro, Rose Ross

Upcoming Events:

Program- Vern Willan presented a program on LED lighting

Thank you for attending this evening. Thank you for refreshments Hansen’s and Willan’s
Raffle Winners:

Book on Henry Ford- Vicky Gibbs

Pendant of a bear & a Hat- Bob Ross

Grinder-Larry Azevedo

Meeting is adjourned at 8:43 p.m.

Respectfully submitted Jessica Lance, 2017 Secretary
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PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

RICH FORD

8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112
SALES: 1-800-950-6529 | SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016

RICH FORD HAS GRACIOUSLY SPONSORED THE TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE FOR MANY YEARS.
PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR.

EDGEWOOD

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015
SALES: 1-800-673-9935 | SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935

ATTENTION:
The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month at

The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NE @ 7:00 PM

COME JOIN THE FUN'!

“You can’t build a reputation on what you are going to do” Henry Ford




